
https://murraystate.zoom.us/j/83844364068
mailto:msu.facultysenate@murraystate.edu
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1n64Bp-Iq96TOi2lj_6jOqTJNk1Hv6Zvf/view


 

senator. Vice President Ortega noted that it is important to ensure equity in representation 
across departments/units. Senator Rogers noted that the school of nursing has approximately 
21 full-time faculty. Senator Henry noted that the Board of Regents teaching award is based on 
the number of faculty in each college and that it might be a useful model to consider. Senator 
Reeves noted a broader concern regarding wording in our constitution and encouraged the 
senate to more thoroughly review language in the constitution. President Roach stated that the 
Faculty Senate Rules, Elections, and By-laws Committee has been tasked with addressing this 
issue. 

V. Senator Spotlight – Dr. Andrea Willson. Senator Willson is an assistant professor of early childhood and 
elementary education. Senator Willson noted that she grew up in New York State and that she has been 
in education for over 20 years (much of that teaching in grades 3-6). Senator Willson reported that her 
research focuses on teacher education, math education, and teaching technology.  

VI. Distinguished Guests 
a. Vice President of Academic Affairs and Provost-Dr. Tim Todd 

i. Provost Todd thanked the faculty for all that they contribute to the university through 
their research, teaching, and service. He noted that his team is coming back from the 
SCASCOC annual conference and that Senior Associate Provost Pervine is a member of 
the Kentucky delegation to the SCASCOC board. Provost Todd shared that the ribbon 
cutting for the new School of Nursing and Health Professions building will take place at 
10:45 am on Friday (12/8). He also encouraged faculty to participate in commencement 
and noted that 735 students are graduating in December with 450 students expected to 
participate in the ceremony. Senator Bourke asked for an update regarding our SCACS 
reaffirmation. Provost Todd noted that the site visit is planned for April 1-4 and that the 
official reaffirmation vote will occur in December 2024.  Senator Powell asked about 
what the site visit would consist of. Provost Todd indicated that the site visit will not 
interfere with classes and will consist of various meetings with faculty, students, and 
other stakeholders. 



 

building is currently too hot. Senator Panchuk also noted that faculty hall is also 
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reported that the committee has also been discussing faculty safety in the classroom, 
but noted that no policy revisions were being considered at this time. Senator Reeves 
asked if the committee is exploring revisions to the inclement weather policy to include 
increased flexibility for faculty. President Roach stated that he plans to discuss this 
policy with the Provost, and noted this could be an opportunity for the Senate to work 
proactively to propose a new policy.   

e. Rules, Elections, and Bylaws – Faculty Senate Vice President, Heidi Ortega 
i. Vice President Ortega reported that the committee will be exploring department 

senator representation as discussed by President Roach earlier in the meeting. She 
noted that the committee is starting to work on the Board of Regents Teaching Award 
process with election preparation to follow. 

f. Executive – Faculty Senate President, David Roach 
i. No report.  

IX. Other University Committee 
a. Faculty and Staff Insurance and Benefits Committee 

i. Senator Pizzo reported that open enrollment went well with only two employees not 
completing the process. He reported that the standing subcommittees are work/life 
balance, childcare, and wellness. Senator Pizzo reported that outcome data from the 
recent Hinge health initiative is promising and that a new consultant is being selected to 
advise the university on wellness benefits moving forward. Senator Powell asked about 
the recent trend of more employees selecting the premium saver plan. Regent 
Shemberger noted that we are not sure what this shift means, and cost savings between 
plans are difficult to calculate because employees self-select plans.  Senator Pizzo 
reminded the senate that premiums are the same for all employees, and that premium 
increases disproportionately impact lower-paid employees.  Senator Horton asked 
about the flexible work plan. Senator Pizzo replied that the staff flexible work plan is 
going to the Board of Regents for approval on Friday.  Senator Porter noted that he 
believes the expected cost is similar between healthcare plans, but that the variance in 
the saver plan is likely significantly higher.  

b. Compensation Review Advisory Committee 
i. President Roach reported that he, Regent Shemberger, and Senator Super are 

members of this committee. He noted that they are in phase 4 of the process, which 
involves sharing the findings and beginning implementation.  President Roach indicated 
that he is optimistic that this process will move forward and shared that “years in 
position” will be a major metric in determining salary ranges and potential adjustments. 
Senator Bourke asked what other factors are used to determine salary ranges. 
President Roach clarified that CIP codes will also be a factor and that any adjustments 
will likely be a multi-year process. President Roach noted that the administration is 
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a. Senator Porter requested that the Senate invite someone from IT to discuss concerns 
regarding authentication and multiple requests to log in. Senator Powell noted that there is a 


